City Hall 32

325-4220

City Clerk: JoAnn Ohlhausen

City Collector: Vicki Wright

Newsletter Issue April 2013

www.diamondmo.net

## **ELECTION RESULTS**

Seats for Mayor, One West Ward Alderman and One East Ward Alderman were up for election on April 2, 2013. Shane Hunter retained his seat as Mayor. With the retirement of Acting President Nancy Lewis, who served this city so well for the past six years, her seat became open for Brenda Schmitt to be elected as West Ward Alderman. Billie Jo Hardy retained her seat as East Ward Alderman running unchallenged. During the April 8, 2013 Council Meeting Brenda Schmitt took her oath of office and Billie Jo Hardy was voted to be Acting President. Mayor Hunter and The City Council wish to thank you for your confidence in them. They intend to work hard to continue the progress moving the city forward and bring new businesses to town.

## At The Council Meeting

The yearly audit results were presented to Council by Auditors Taylor & Green, P.C. They advised that they found no irregularities and the report was very good.

Recommendations by Taylor & Green had already been implemented.

Eagle Scout Rob Judd was given approval by council to build a small pavilion and flower boxes at the park. He will also install parking barriers. This project is expected to start soon.

Also approved by council was the construction of a bridge to connect the park play area with the pavilion area. The labor for the construction and engineering designs have been donated. Lights will also be installed at the park. The park is expected to be ready to host Gem City Days September 13 and 14, 2013.

New No Parking Signs will be posted soon along Market street to keep obstruction to a minimum..

A project to re-line the lagoon on Highway V is expected to begin late summer. The lagoon has been in service for many years and repairs are needed.

## Want to know about Diamond's Future? Come to a Board of Alderman Meeting Second Monday of the Month

At 7:00



Join the Park Board or Zoning and

Planning Committee.

Park Board meets the first Thursday at 12:30 at City Hall

## Need more Room?

Memorial Hall is available to rent for birthday parties, showers, graduations,



family reunions, wedding's and receptions.

Rental fee is \$50.00 and \$50.00 refundable deposit. Book your time today,

Call City Hall 325-4220

Pavillion at park is also available in the spring and summer.

We are on the web now....

Pay online thru our website. www.diamondmo.net



Watch our Facebook page for found animals and city activities.



April 26 & 27
Sign up at
City Hall